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National Museum of African American History & Culture 
and Washington Monument, from “Called to the Mall,” 

the Coalition’s collaboration with DC schools.



June 2019

Dear Friends of the National Mall

The National Mall, the Stage for American Democracy, belongs to all Americans. In 
2018 the National Mall Coalition continued our important work to promote public 
appreciation and enjoyment of this nationally significant public space. 

In the face of new challenges and threats to the Mall in 2018 – including proposed 
restrictions on public use of the open space for First Amendment activities and 
recreation – the Coalition took action to oppose misguided projects and proposals and 
to advocate for well-thought-out solutions.  Read about our efforts in this year’s 
annual report.

Our all-volunteer Board of Directors continually seeks ways to reach out to the local 
DC as well as the national community to build and fund future programs. We 
welcome your ideas and your support.

Sincerely,

Judy Scott Feldman, Ph.D.
Founding Member and Chair
jfeldman@nationalmallcoalition.org
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The National Mall Coalition, working in collaboration with civic and recreational 
groups, filed comments with the National Park Service (NPS) expressing great concern 
about proposed rules that would restrict use of the Mall. 

NPS stated its intention to revise regulations related to demonstrations and special 
events at some park units in the National Capital Region, including NPS-managed 
parcels on the National Mall. The proposed changes will change how NPS processes 
permit applications for demonstrations and special events; identify locations where 
such activities are allowed, not allowed, or subject to restrictions; and seek to recover 
costs from event organizers. These proposals come on top of discussions to move 
long-standing recreation leagues and other activities off the Mall.

The Coalition argues that these proposals – which would impose fees for free speech 
demonstrations, restrict special events and recreational sports, and ban demonstrations 
in certain places, including around the White House – will continue an unacceptable 
decline in the Mall’s public vitality.

Proposed Rules Threaten Public Vitality 

of the National Mall

Citizen Advocacy
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Citizen Advocacy
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*Sectional view represents an early stage concept from 2014. The revised 2017 concept reviewed by USACE has two stories: the upper story for 
cars would not be flooded; the lower bus level would be used for stormwater storage.  

*

National Mall Coalition 

Official Address: 

Joseph D. West, Registered Agent 
c/o Gibson Dunn & Crutcher LLP  
1050 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20046  

Mailing Address:  

P.O Box 4709  
Rockville, MD 20849 

NATIONAL MALL UNDERGROUND 
USACE TECHNICAL REVIEW 

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Baltimore 
District 

2 Hopkins Plaza  
Baltimore, MD 21201 

Innovative Projects: National Mall Underground

A culmination of two years of study by the U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers, in partnership with the 
National Mall Coalition, the National Mall 
Underground Technical Review concluded that 
“Flood risk from a storm of the intensity that 
flooded the Federal Triangle area in 2006 could be 
reduced significantly during a flood event by 
implementation of the Underground.” Also, 
“revenue potential from parking fees and water 
credits may offer self-financing opportunities that 
attracts a public-private partnership.” 

The Corps noted that because of the multiple 
jurisdictions involved in Mall management and 
oversight, there will be a need to “(c)ontinue to 
coordinate with stakeholders.”

The next step is to identify a temporary task force 
that can act on the urgent stormwater flooding 
threat that is predicted to worsen considerably as 
climate change continues. 
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Civics Education with DC Schools
The Coalition published the second edition of “Called to the Mall,” a 
collection of essays and drawings by local schoolchildren that features the 
significance of this great public open space in American history and highlights 
important events and individuals that have shaped our national heritage.
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2018 Expenses
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Board of Directors

The National Mall Coalition, an all-volunteer citizens 
organization, is working to protect the integrity of our 
nation’s premier civic space and stage for democracy and 
promote comprehensive, visionary planning for the Mall in 
its 3rd century.

The Coalition is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. All 
donations are tax deductible to the full extent of the law.

Contact: National Mall Coalition 
www.nationalmallcoalition.org
P.O. Box 4709 
Rockville, MD 20849
301-335-8490
jfeldman@nationalmallcoalition.org

Judy Scott Feldman, PhD
Chair

Arthur Cotton Moore, FAIA
Vice Chair 

George H.F. Oberlander, AICP
Vice Chair

Joseph D. West, Esq.
Treasurer

Lisa Benton-Short, PhD
Secretary

M.J. “Jay” Brodie, FAIA
Director

James P. Clark, FAIA
Director

Ellen Goldstein
Director

In                                   In Memoriam

W. Kent Cooper, FAIA
1926 – 2018

Board Member
Advisor
Friend

Carolivia Herron, PhD
Director

George Idelson
Director

David H. Marlin, Esq.
Director

Albert H. Small
Director 

Emeritus

Charles Cassell, FAIA

Advisor

Gordon Binder
Senior Fellow
World Wildlife Fund
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